

Office of the Chief Operating Officer

March 30, 2023

Subject: Update to the County on Hand Washing Stations

Dear Dr. Wooten,

The City responded to your office on February 22, 2023, stating that we were working with our Performance and Analytics team to determine possible locations for additional handwashing stations. The purpose of this letter is to provide an update on that process and the City's latest actions to minimize transmission of Hepatitis A.

Our Performance and Analytics team reviewed encampment reports submitted to the City through our Get It Done application and compared these to the following data sets and maps:

- Placement of hand washing stations deployed in the recent past; and
- Encampment hotspot locations based on reports from the public between August 2022 and the current date.

As a result of our analysis and mapping review, we are in the progress of placing ten additional hand washing stations in the following locations throughout the City of San Diego:

- 1. 5899 Ward Road
- 2. 1402 K Street
- 3. 3222 University Avenue
- 4. 714 F Street
- 5. 1600 National Avenue
- 6. 4024 El Cajon Boulevard
- 7. 940 C Street
- 8. 1178 Broadway
- 9. 590 Sixteenth Street
- 10. 2300 Camino de la Reina

The City values its partnership with the County and will continue to be dedicated to minimizing transmission, bringing awareness and education with the goal of reducing the number of cases of Hepatitis A. Any further questions or desired information on this effort can be directed to Deputy Chief Operating Kristina Peralta. She can be reached at 619-236-6214 or via email at kperalta@sandiego.gov.

Sincerely,

Eric K. Dargan

Chief Operating Officer

Page 2 Update to the County on Hand Washing Stations March 30, 2023

cc: Helen Robbins-Meyer, County of San Diego, Chief Administrative Officer Kristina Peralta, Deputy Chief Operating Officer